City of Oregon Planning Commission Meeting
The Planning Commission met Tuesday August 20, 2019 at 5:30 pm City Hall Council Chambers. 
Members Present: Mark Herman, Randy Cropp, Jeff Hallock, Rick Ryland, Karly Spell, and Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Arrived at 6:00 pm: Roger Cain
Also, Present: Mayor Ken Williams and City Clerk Charlene Ruthe.
Chairman Mark Herman called the meeting to order.
Public Comment
Rick Ryland moved to approve the April 16, 2019 minutes, Seconded by Mark Herman.
Motion carried. No Nays.

Mayor Williams would like to consider buying the property Richard Haan owns at 125 South 3rd Street for an additional parking lot and possibly change the zoning from Residential to Commercial. Tenants that live in the downtown area have a hard time finding a parking space when an event is going on downtown. Currently the diagonal parking along South 3rd Street between Washington Street and Jefferson Street doesn’t allow parking overnight. Mayor Williams would like to see odd/even parking for those parking areas. He would like to have letters sent to the adjoining property owners to see their thoughts on these changes. This is only being considered so no public hearing needed at this time.
Mayor Williams would like to discuss with the committee the new law that will go into effect January 1, 2020 regarding adult use cannabis. Does the city want to allow retail selling, if so, what zoning area would it be allowed, would it bring additional tourism, and would we allow on site to consume? What type of people would this draw? If the sales were $1 million dollars the city would receive about thirty thousand. Jeff Hallock and Rick Ryland are not for it. Mayor said, he is not totally for it or against it. Randy Cropp said, could this bring more crime. Mark Herman made a commit that when he was in Colorado the retail stores there was like walking into a jewelry store everything was enclosed and if you wanted to purchase anything you had to ask and could only pay in cash. Only three retail stores will be allowed in the NW region of Illinois, so to get one in the area it would be like winning the lottery. It’s based on a scoring system. Will look at how many children get free lunches at school and low-income areas. Fulton currently has a medical license to sell. Mayor is just looking for information he is also getting impute from ECDC Committee and the Young Professionals. A major of the committee were to allow at a future date.
The City Zoning map that was approved with the Comprehensive Plan was handed out for the committee to review. Would like to get an accurate map completed. 
Roger brought up when people close on a property no inspection process is required. He looked at a property that was for sale and they had several code violations. This might be to much government. However, if the purchaser wants to have an inspection done that is totally up to them.

Rick announced the railing is on the stage that was put up on the side of the Conover Square building on the Franklin Street side. Blout International painted and power coated.
Mayor Williams asked if any members would like to attend the Chamber Dinner this Thursday August 22nd  at ED Etnyre & Co. The city has purchased a table and a few seats are left.

Mayor Williams is working with Con Savoy of Teska and Assoc. to see about changing the zoning along Pines Road. 
Karly Spell moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Mark Herman.
ermanMotion carried. No Nays.

Adjourn: 6:55 PM




Charlene Ruthe, Secretary

